
 
 
 
 
11 January 2021 
 
 
 
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
During my six-year tenure with the Ross Valley School District, we have had the pleasure of working with 
the GCCI, Inc. construction firm on multiple projects:   
 

• Wade Thomas Elementary School Gen-7 Modular classroom project 
• Hidden Valley Elementary School Gen-7 Modular classroom project 
• Brookside Elementary School Multi-Purpose Building project 
• Red Hill Renovation Project 

 
The first two projects were under an extremely tight timeline and began immediately after school was 
out in mid-June and the classrooms were ready either before or shortly after school began in the fall.  
The two subsequent projects were larger with a longer timeline.  From start to finish, they were there to 
see the project through with the utmost professionalism, quality of workmanship, accountability and 
commitment.    
 
As you know, construction projects always come with their unique circumstances and unknown issues.  
In each and every situation, GCCI worked with our team to effectively and efficiently address them 
coming up with solutions that were thoughtful, cost conscientious while keeping the functionality and 
integrity of the issue in mind.   
 
This family owned and operated business is all about pride of workmanship and delivering a project they 
stand behind and is evidenced by the number of projects we worked together on.  It was a pleasure 
working with each and every one of their staff and I would gladly work with them again.  While there are 
many specific examples I could provide, it would not do justice to try and convey them in a letter such as 
this.  Rather, should you have any questions or need additional information, I can be reached (707) 326-
8527 or via e-mail at mhoffman@rossvalleyschools.org. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Midge Hoffman 
Special Projects (current role) and 
Retired Chief Business Official 
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